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MEETING OF TERENURE/RATHFARNHAM AREA COMMITTEE (1)

TUESDAY, 6Th DECEMBER 2005

Headed Item 3
Report on proposed disposal of land at Aranleigh Mount/ Barton Drive
Report:
The land referred to comprises of a pathway, approximately 1 metre wide, secured at both ends by a lockable gate together with a planted area on both sides of the path.  
As reported to the Area Committee Meeting previously, the land in question has been dedicated to the Council but title has not transferred.  The Company which developed the estate has since gone into liquidation.  However the acquisition of title to these lands is again being examined by Solicitors engaged by the Council. 

In the meantime, the request by two adjoining residents to acquire the planted area was circulated to various Departments of the Council and relevant statutory agencies for examination.

The Roads Department subsequently reported that the 1 metre width of footpath presently available would not be sufficient if it was bounded by boundary walls instead of the planted areas as at present. Accordingly Roads Department would require a 2 metre strip to be retained and surfaced as a pathway if the proposed disposal proceeds.

The Planning Department has expressed reservations about the disposal of any portion of the lands as it is considered that reducing the width of the pathway by enclosing it within high walls may result in an increase in anti-social behaviour and reduce the effectiveness of this important link footpath.

The ESB has also confirmed that it has services running through this pathway to the sub-station at the rear and will need to retain access for maintenance purposes.  Having regard to the foregoing , it is considered that the lands should not be incorporated into the adjoining private properties. 
Following a recent site inspection it was noted that area appeared to be well maintained and the areas planted with shrubs on either side of the pathway had recently been mulched with bark chippings.  The Council’s Parks Department  have been requested to continue to monitor the area and maintain it, as required.
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